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Students Reject College 
Assembly Proposal 

The College Assembly Proposal 
was defeated Thursday in a 
student referendum by 1,080 to 
685. Some 1,765, or 46.5% of 
the total student body voted. 

Voting distribution was as 
follows: 

Day students:  71 no; 27 yes 
Freshman men:  169 no; 147 yes 
Freshman women:  153 no; 

192 yes 
Remaining dorm students: 

678 no; 319 yes 

In last SA elections, also 
held Thursday, Allan Finder, a 
junior, defeated sophomore Dave 
Ryan, 763 - 727 for Vice 
President.  For Treasurer, Sue 
Galloway, a junior, defeated 
sophomore Mary Beth Leibowitz, 
683 - 654. 

Job Opportunity 
Project PLUS, the College's 

academic and residential program, 
continuing its second year with 
the fall of 1973, will have a 
vacancy on its staff for a 
Resident Administrator as of 
September 1. 

Essential to the success of 
Project PLUS is a married couple 
resident in the building. One of 
the two spouses will be employed 
full time to counsel students in 
both social and organizational 
matters as well as to carry 
general administrative responsi¬ 
bilities for the residence.  It 
would be expected that the person 
occupying this position would 
have strong intellectual 
interests and would hopefully 
have a college degree (or at 
least academic progress close to 
that of a degree). 

For further details please 
contact Carl Beyer, Director of 
Honors 5 Experimental Programs, 
at Hxt. 417 or 549. 

The current Resident Adminis¬ 
trator, Mrs. Sue Carron, who with 
her husband, has had six months 
of experience in the position, 
will be available to talk with 
anyone interested. 

Airline Executive to 
Speak March 1 

A. Scott Crossfield, a vice 
president with Eastern Airlines, 
will speak March 1 at 7:30 p.m. 
in the Moot Court Room of the 
Marshal1-Wythe School of Law, on 
"New Initiatives in Abating Air¬ 
craft Noise." 

A test pilot and aviation 
systems analyst, Mr. Crossfield 
was the first man to fly a 
piloted aircraft in space, the 
X-15.  In his present position he 
is engaged in designing aircraft 
operations to minimize noise and 
other environmental problems. 

Mr. Crbssfield's lecture is 
one in the current Visiting 
Lecture Series in Environmental 
Law and Policy, sponsored by the 
Marshall-V.'ythe School of Law. 

Donald Rice Michael Cannaday 

Alpha Phi Omega Observes 10th Anniversary 

Donald Rice, president of the Nu Rho Chapter of Alpha* Phi Omega, 
recently accepted an award from the national office of the fra¬ 
ternity commemorating Nu Rho's 10th anniversary. This certificate 
of recognition was presented by Michael Cannaday, sectional vice- 
chairman for Virginia.  Alpha Phi Omega is a national service 
fraternity, the largest Greek letter service organization in the 
country, founded in 1925 at Lafayette College in Easton, Pa. 
Membership in the fraternity is open to all undergraduate students 
at the College. Those interested are cordially invited to attend 
meetings on Wednesdays at 7 p.m. in James Blair 205. 

Requirement Change in Junior Year at Exeter Program 

There has been a change in the 
requirements for the Junior Year 
at Exeter Program which was not 
included in last week's announce¬ 
ment in The William and Mary 
News. 

According to Cecil McCulley, 
chairman, committee A, National 
Scholarships and Foreign Exchange 
Scholarships, this program is not 
limited to future English concen¬ 
trators but is open to students 
who wish to take three English 
courses and two courses in one or 
more of the following depart- 
meiits: government, history, 
philosophy, psychology, sociology 
and theology. 

Students interested in the 
Junior Year at Exeter Program or 
the St. Andrews and Exeter 
Exchange Scholarships should con¬ 

tact Mr. McCulley at Ext. 439. 
Applications must be submitted by 
March 9. 

Norfolk Symphony Concert 

The Norfolk Symphony, under 
the direction of Russell Stanger, 
will give a concert in Phi Beta 
Kappa Hall, March 4 at 8:30 p.m. 

The program will include 
"Roman Carnival," by Berlioz; two 
nocturnes, "Clouds," and 
"Festivals," by Debussy; Lalo's 
Symphony Espagnole for violin and 
orchestra, featuring Pierre 
d'Archambeau; and Dvorak's 
Symphony No. 4 in G major, 
opus 88. 

Tickets are $4 for adults and 
$2 for children 

Two Chemists 
Awarded Grants 

David E. Kranbuehl and Melvyn 
D. Schiavelli have been awarded 
grants by the American Chemical 
Society's Petroleum Research 
Foundation. 

The PRF provides support for 
fundamental research in the area 
of petroleum chemistry to 
selected staff members of under¬ 
graduate departments particularly 
to stimulate student interest in 
graduate study and to improve the 
qualifications of the faculty 
members. 

Funds are also used to provide 
support for research by under¬ 
graduate students during the 
summer months and are used to 
purchase equipment and chemicals. 

Mr. Schiavelli's grant for 
$4,000 supplements a current 
grant in the amount of $7,000 
awarded by the PRF in June '72 
and which is in effect until 
August '74. 

The funds will be used to 
support research on the chemistry 
of Halollenes, a new class of 
organic compounds whose reac¬ 
tivity is of theoretical 
interest. These Allenes have 
counterparts that occur in nature 
but whose function is currently 
unknown. 

Mr. Kranbuehl's grant of 
$9,800 will be used to examine 
the dynamic behavior of polymer 
molecules using Monte Carlo tech¬ 
niques. The object of this 
research is to simulate the 
mobility and the flexibility of 
large polymer molecules when they 
are in solution and when they are 
in the glassy-plastic state. 

The primary emphasis will be 
on increasing understanding of 
materials in the glassy-plastic 
state; however, the properties of 
flexibility and mobility relate 
to such diverse topics as 
elasticity in automobile tires, 
microwave heating, frequency 
characteristics of electrical 
insulators and the uncoiling of 
the DNA helix. 

John R. Pagan is Marshall Scholarship Recipient 
The British Consulate General 

has announced that John R. Pagan, 
an honors history concentrator, 
has been awarded a Marshall 
Scholarship for the years 
1973-75. 

The first William and Mary 
student ever to receive this 
award, he plans to use the 
scholarship at Merton College, 
Oxford University, beginning next 
September. 

The Marshall Scholarship 
program was established in 1953 
by the United Kingdom Government 
as an expression of British 
gratitude for the European 
Recovery Program instituted by 
General George C. Marshall in 
1947 under which generous 
economic assistance was provided 
by the United States of America 

for the recovery of Britain and 
other European countries after 
World War II. 

Mr. Pagan, a senior, is a 1969 
graduate of Hall High School in 
Little Rock, Ark. He is cur¬ 
rently resident associate in 
Project PLUS, the sophomore 
academic and residential program 
on campus; a member of Phi Beta 
Kappa; Omicron Delta Kappa, the 
honorary leadership fraternity; 
and the Educational Policy 
Committee. 

Pagan spent his junior year 
abroad at the University of 
Exeter and during his freshman 
and sophomore years was a speaker 
for the Student Association 
Senate. John R. Pagan 



Biology 

C. Richard Terman, professor, 
attended the meeting of the 
American Association for Advance¬ 
ment of Science in Washington, 
D.C., recently.  He presented a 
paper entitled "Studies of 
Population Growth Regulation in 
Deermice: Mechanisms of Regula¬ 
tion are Reflected by Histo¬ 
logical and Weight Character¬ 
istics of the Reproductive 
Organs." Also program officer of 
the Animal Behavior Society, he 
was responsible for the organiza¬ 
tion of the Society's program at 
those meetings. 

Donna M. E. Ware, curator of 
the Department's herbarium, 
recently contributed a taxonomic 
treatment of the plant genus 
Valerianella, the lamb's 
lettuces or corn salads, to the 
Manual of the Vascular Flora of 
the Southeastern United States. 
This forthcoming Manual will be 
the first floristic treatment of 
the entire Southeast in 40 years. 

Lawrence L. Wiseman, assistant 
professor, presented a William 
and Mary visiting biologists 
seminar on January 22 at Maryland 
Hall at the University of 
Richmond. The title of the 
seminar was "Movement and 
Adhesion of Normal and Cancer 
Cells:  Experimental Modulation." 
It was attended by the faculty, 
graduate and undergraduate 
students. 

Martin C. Mathes, associate 
professor, attended the regional 
meeting of the American Society 
of Plant Physiologists held in 
Atlanta from February 5 to 7. 

Business Administration 
. James F. Smith, assistant pro¬ 

fessor, has an article, "Evaluat¬ 
ing the Disc Election," in the 
winter (1973) issue of The 
Louisiana Certified Public 
Accountant. 

Government 

Richard E. Damon, assistant 
professor, spoke to a group of 
NATO officers at the Armed Forces 
Staff College in Norfolk on 
American government and politics, 
February 9. 

Law 
John E. Donaldson, professor, 

delivered a paper on "Policy 
Aspects of Individual Income Tax 
Returns" at the Carolina chapter 
of the Tax Executives Institute 
in Winston-Salem, February 17. 

Dominik Lasok, visiting 
exchange professor at the College 
in 1966-67, is co-author with 
John R. Bridge of the University 
of Exeter law faculty of a new 
textbook. Introduction to the Law 
and Institutions of the European 
Economia Community.     The book 
will be used in one of the 
seminars in common market law to 
be offered in the seventh annual 
William and Mary Summer School of 
Law in England this July and 
August. 
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Dean of Students 
Carson H. Barnes is 

recuperating at home from 
injuries received in an auto¬ 
mobile accident, February 23. 

Swem Library 
C. Diane Terry, circulation 

librarian, has returned to her 
duties after an absence of 
several weeks caused by an eye 
infection. 

Alva W. Stewart, associate 
librarian, and Nolan Yelich, 
head of public servces, visited 
libraries at Georgetown Univer¬ 
sity and American University in 
Washington, D.C, recently. 

Copier Available 

The Department of Mathematics 
has a 3M copier, with an auto¬ 
matic feeding unit attached, 
available for transfer to another 
department of the College, on or 
about March 1.  Supplies for the 
machine are also available. 

Such transfer may be effected 
by an IDT and anyone interested 
should contact Thomas L. 
Reynolds, Department of Mathe¬ 
matics, Ext. 481. 

At College 1922-29 

Pollard Manuscripts 

Exhibited in Swem 

Selected manuscripts from Swem 
Library's collection of the 
papers of John Garland Pollard 
(1871-1937) are currently exhib¬ 
ited in the Botetourt Museum of 
Swem Library. A professor of 
government at the College from 
1922 to 1929, Pollard served as 
governor of Virginia during the 
period 1930 to 1934. 

The collection of his family 
and professional papers was given 
to the Library in 1970 by his 
widow and three children:  John 
Pollard, class of 1923; Charles 
Pollard, class of 1925; and Mrs. 
H. Lee Boatwright.  The exhibit 
marks the first time any of his 
manuscripts have been displayed. 

Pollard, a Virginia progres¬ 
sive, was also a delegate to the 
Virginia Constitutional Conven¬ 
tion of 1901, attorney general of 
Virginia, 1913 to 1917, member of 
the Federal Trade Commission, 
founder of the Virginia Museum of 
Fine Arts, and chairman of the 
national Board of Veterans' 
Appeals. During his stay in 
Williamsburg as a member of the 
College faculty, he served as 
mayor of the city and chairman of 
the local Democratic committee. 
He was an active lay leader in 
the Williamsburg Baptist Church 
and developed the real estate 
areas of Pollard Park and 
Chandler Court.  The exhibit will 
remain in the museum until 
April 15. 

VARC Writing Course 
Writing for Fun and Profit, a 

basic writing course designed for 
anyone who wants to put spare 
time into a different and profit¬ 
able hobby, will be offered at 
VARC beginning March 27-May 29. 

Eric Arthur, a professional 
writer and one of the originators 
of "The Shadow" radio program, is 
instructor for the course which 
will be taught Tuesday each week 
7:30-9:30 p.m. 

There is an enrollment fee of 
$20, and the deadline for regis¬ 
tration for this program is 
March 20. For further informa¬ 
tion, contact Mrs. Jean C. 
Keating, Office of Special Pro¬ 
grams, 12070 Jefferson Avenue, 
Newport News, Va.  23606 or tele¬ 
phone 877-9231. 

CAMPUS PROFILE 

(1-r) Kelly Richard-Cheryl Yarnoff 

The Parachute Club on campus 
provides plenty of excitement for 
those interested in air sports. 

Among the students currently 
jumping regularly at the West 
Point Airport are Kelly Richard, 
a senior from Ridgewood, N'.J., 
who is vice-president of the Club 
and Cheryl Yarnoff, a senior from 
Alexandria who is secretary- 
treasurer. They are roommates 
who transferred to William and 
Mary during the second semester 
of their sophomore year.  Miss 
Yarnoff transferred from Old 
Dominion University in Norfolk, 
and Miss Richard, from Lake Erie 
College, in Painesville, Ohio. 

Miss Yarnoff describes para¬ 
chute jumping as "exhilarating." 
For her it is an experience which 
closely approximates flying. 
"During the first parachute jump, 
one is overcome by sensations, 
especially the quietness and the 
beauty of the countryside.  On 
later jumps, one becomes more 
aware of little things and more 
conscious of air and body move¬ 
ments," she said. 

Evening Tennis 
Lights on the Adair tennis 

courts will be on for evening 
play Thursday through Sunday from 
dusk until 9 p.m. 

In case of inclement weather 
or temperatures 35° or below, the 
lights will not be turned on. 

Watch Found in Pittsburgh 
Found in Pittsburgh, Pa., gold 

pocket watch with Wf,M insignia on 
attached pocket knife.  Watch is 
inscribed:  CFB; To Father from 
his family, 12/25/72.  Hamilton 
Watcli Conpany, Lancaster, Pa., 
118202.  For further details 
contact the News Office, Ext. 331 
or 371. 

Slated for April 7 

Business Admissions Test 

The Admission Test for 
Graduate Study in Business 
(ATGSB), required of applicants 
to most graduate business pro¬ 
grams throughout the country, 
will be administered on April 7. 

Applicants for admission to 
the Master of Business Adminis¬ 
tration (M.B.A.) degree program 
at William and Mary are required 
to take this test. 

Registration forms may be 
obtained locally at the office of 
the secretary of the graduate 
division of the School of 
Business Administration in 
Room 320 of Hugh Jones Hall. 

The registration deadline for 
the April 7 test is March 16. 

In general, parachute jumping 
incidents are rare and malfunc¬ 
tions unheard of.  "For one 
thing," notes Cheryl Yarnoff, 
"the chance of a parachute fail¬ 
ing to open is about one in a 
thousand.  With the reserve 
chute, which all parachutists are 
required to carry, the chance 
becomes about one in a million." 

William and Mary Club members 
are beginners who jump from an 
altitude of 2800 feet.  They have 
confined themselves so far to 
static line jumps and "dummy 
ripcord pulls" where the para¬ 
chute opens immediately after the 
exit from the plane. Several 
jumpers will soon progress to 
free falls, where the parachutist 

pulls his own ripcord after a set 
number of seconds pass.  After 
their initial jumps, beginners 
can begin to concentrate on the 
basics of accuracy jumps and body 
maneuverability. 

Students have the opportunity 
to jump each weekend throughout 
the year at the West Point Air¬ 
port.  President of the William 
and Mary Parachute Club is John 
Gresham, a senior from Ports¬ 
mouth.  Faculty advisor is 
Captain Arthur Isham, of the 
R0TC Department. 
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Official Memoranda 
To:   The Student Body 

Weekend Health Service Arrangements 
The College had hoped to have available by this time a second 
full-time physician in the Student Health Service.  A number of 
prospects have been contacted and some have been interviewed, 
but we have been unable as yet to locate an individual who 
meets our criteria and is willing to come.  The active search 
is continuing but, unfortunately, we have no assurance how 
quickly an appointment can be made. 

Meanwhile, the Director of the Student Health Service, Dr. 
Cilley, is working regularly 12 hours a day, as well as being 
on call for the rest cf the 24 hours, in an effort to provide 
prompt service to those in need of medical attention. 
Obviously, such a schedule without some weekend relief is 
impossible to maintain on a long-term basis; in fact, it would 
be unfair for us to permit the Director to jeopardize his own 
health by continuing the present 7-day week that has been his 
custom since arriving in early January. 

Therefore, until another physician can be employed, the following 
weekend arrangement will be followedl 

Those reporting to the Health Center (infirmary) between 
5 p.m. on Fridays and 9 a.m. on Mondays, and who require 
the service of a physician, will be referred by the nurse 
in charge to a physician of their choice or to the 
emergency room of the Williamsburg Community Hospital for 
appropriate medical attention. 

The nurse in charge at the College Health Center will 
see that all services short of a doctor's care will be 
dispensed as usual.  Upon her determination that a doctor 
is required, a certificate to that effect will be issued 
to accompany the student-patient to the hospital emergency 
room, or to the physician of the student's choice. 

The College will assume responsibility for the basic 
emergency room fee or the physician visit; any other 
charges will be the responsibility of the individual. 
The facilities of the Student Health Center, including 
bed care, will be available to the patient, as needed, 
after the emergency room visit.  It is to be emphasized 
that a considerable increase in types of pharmaceuticals 
is now available at the Health Center, and some prescrip¬ 
tions can be filled there at a substantial saving. 

This arrangement is designed to assure prompt professional 
attention for students during the weekend periods. 

We are confident that, conscious of the problem, all students will 
understand and cooperate in order that Dr. Cilley may be afforded 
chis minimal relief. 

Carter 0. Lowance 
Executive Vice President 

On the Sports Scene . 
John Randolph has been selected 

1972 Indoor Track Coach of the Year 
for District 3, one of 11 coaches 
across the country to be so honored 
by the United States Track Coaches 
Association. 

Harry Groves, formerly at William 
and Mary and now track coach at Penn 
State, was tapped in the outdoor 
track division, District 2. 

The fencing team defeated VMI, 
Feb. 17, 21-6, and UVA, Feb. 24, 
18-9.  They will fence Georgetown U. 
on Saturday at 10 a.m. in Adair gym. 

The gymnastics team lost to Vl'I 
at the Tri-Moet held here Saturday 
with Montgomery College and VPI. 
They will meet with CDU, March 3. 

Mike Arizin, a freshman from Springfield, Pa., was named 
Southern Conference basketball player of the week last week. 
Saturday, in Richmond, U'fiM won over U. of Richmond, 66-64, in the 
final game of the season.  The Southern Conference tournament 
begins March 1 in Richmond City Coliseum; WqM enters the tourna¬ 
ment with a S-C standing of 5th place. 

The wrestling team ended its season Feb. 17, winning over 
VPI, 40-3.  W$M, with an overall record of 11 wins and 
2 losses, came in 2nd at the Southern Conference tournament meet 
here Friday and Saturday. 

Wf,M won their eighth consecutive Southern Conference indoor 
track chaiiipionship Feb. 17 at VMI.  Members of the team will 
participate in the Virginia Intercollegiate meet to be held 
Feb. 28 in Lexington and the ICAAAA meet to be held in Princeton, 
N.J., March 3-4. 

Placement Schedule in Calendar, page 4 

John Randolph 

Personnel Bulletin 
Job Openings 

The following positions are open at the College. For informa¬ 
tion about these positions, apply at the Personnel Office in 
person. Room 201, James Blair Hall: 

Clerk-Typist D 

Clerk D with postal experience 

Clerk-Typist B 

Lab-Aide B 

Individuals who are currently employed by the College will be 
considered for these positions provided that they have first 
advised their immediate supervisors in writing of their interest 
in being considered for other positions. A copy of this corres¬ 
pondence and an acknowledgement by the employee's supervisor must 
be received in the Personnel Office before the applicant will be 
considered.  

In 'Brigadoon' 

Thespians Bring Springtime Magic 

The mysterious idyll of a 
Scottish town that comes to life 
only one day in a century will be 
brought to life for four nights 
on Phi Beta Kappa Memorial Hall's 
stage with The William and Mary 
Theatre's production of 
"Brigadoon," the musical-fantasy 
by Alan Jay Lerner and Frederick 
Loewe (known also for "My Fair 
Lady"). 

"Brigadoon" will be presented 
at 8:15 p.m. Wednesday through 
Saturday.  Director is Howard 
Scammon, of the Theatre Depart¬ 
ment's faculty, with choreography 
by Donna Metz, a senior concen¬ 
trating in philosophy, and 
musical direction by William 
Bonner, a second year graduate 
student in education. 

Part of the romantic charm of 
"Brigadoon" derives from its 
music. Many of the sensitive 
ballards became popular outside 
of the story-line proper:  "There 
But for You Go I," "Almost Like 
Being in Love," "The Heather on 
the Hill," "I'll Go Home With 
Bonnie Jean," and the magical 
"Come to Me, Bend to Me." 

The ballet, too, contains 
excitement:  there is the sword 
dance, the funeral dance, the 

Historian to Speak 
on Copernicus 

Edward Rosen, professor of 
history of science, City Univer¬ 
sity of New York, will speak on 
"In Defense of Copernicus" at a 
joint meeting of the Physics 
Colloquium and the Botetourt 
Bibliographical Society, Friday, 
March 2, in William Small 
Physical Laboratory, Room 109 at 
4:30 p.m.  Coffee will be served 
at 4 p.m. in the Conference Room 
prior to the lecture. 

Mr. Rosen, who received his 
Ph.D. from Columbia University, 
specializes in ancient medieval 
and renaissance science, 
astronomy, Copernicus, Kepler, 
and Galileo. One of the top 
English speaking Copemican 
scholars, he is also one of the 
most prolific. His most recent 
publication on Copernicus was 
Three Copemican Treatises, 
published in 1971. 

President's Calendar 
Thursday, March 1 - 

Alumni meeting, Baltimore, Md. 

wedding dance, and other chore¬ 
ographed moments which blend with 
the fantasy elements. 

The William and Mary Theatre 
suggests "Brigadoon" as theatri¬ 
cal fare for the entire family. 
The Theatre's box office, in the 
foyer of Phi Beta Kappa Memorial 
Hall, will be open today through 
Friday from 3 to 5:30 p.m. and 
from 7 to 8:15 p.m.  During these 
box office hours, telephone 
reservations will be accepted at 
229-3000, Ext. 272 or 496.  All 
seats are reserved at $3. 

SA to Charter Flights 
to Europe 

The Student Association, work¬ 
ing in conjunction with Vaca¬ 
tioners International, has 
arranged for two charter flights 
to Europe this summer for 
students, faculty, staff and 
their immediate families.  Both 
flights depart from Dulles to 
Brussels, Belgium, June 10 on 
Sabena Airlines and return from 
Paris on Air France. 

For persons desiring to stay 
one month in Europe, the return 
date is July 12 and the flight 
cost is $210 plus $3 departure 
tax.  For those who wish to stay 
two months, the return date is 
August 12 and the cost is $211 
plus $3 departure tax. Each 
flight is limited to 180 passen¬ 
gers and a $50 deposit per 
passenger should be paid by 
April 6, with the final payment 
due on May 4. 

Persons desiring further 
information should contact Jim 
Kaywell, SA flight coordinator, 
in the SA Office Monday through 
Thursday from 8-9 p.m. (Ext. 350) 
or at 229-6302. 

Boys' State Moved 
to Lynchburg 

The American Legion Boys' 
State, which has been held on 
campus for the past nine years, 
is moving this summer to 
Lynchburg College. 

W. Glen Rardin, of Roanoke, 
Boys' State director, said it 
will be the first time the pro¬ 
gram has been held at a private 
college.  It has previously been 
held either here in Williamsburg 
or at Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and State University in 
Blacksburg. 

Mr. Rardin said that Lynchburg 
College was selected in an effort 
to move the program around the 
State. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27 

Prince William County Public Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, 
Green Room, 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

SA Senate: CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
Catholic Mass: Wren Chapel, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
Pi Sigma Speaker: Dr. Harry Meyer, Millington Aud., 8 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 28 
cc. Tidewater Academy, Wakefield, Va., Teacher Interviews: 

Green Room, 9 a.m. - 12 noon 
Buena Vista City Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Gold Room, 

9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
SONY Equipment Display: CC, Room C, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
College-Wide Reading Program Speaker: R. Buckminster Fuller, 

Millington Aud., 8 p.m. 
W&M Theatre Performance: "Brigadoon," PBK, 8:15 p.m., $3 

THURSDAY, MARCH 1 
Placement Interviews: Navy Accounting and Finance Center, [Bus. 

Adm. (Acct'g.), Econ., MBA, Math] and R.C. Bottlers of 
Richmond, Inc. [Route sales leading to management]. Second 
Floor, Ewell Hall 

CW: Carter's Grove Plantation opens for 10th season: (daily 
9 a.m. - 5 p.m.) 

Placement Office Information Display: CC, Lobby, 11:30 a.m. - 
1:30 p.m. 

Roanoke City Public Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Gold Room, 
12 noon - 4 p.m. 

Phi Delta Kappa Meeting: CC, Room A, 12 p.m. 
Board of Student Affairs: CC, Room C, 4 p.m. 
Holy Communion: Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
SA Health Services Committee: CC, Room D, 7 
Marshall-Wythe Law Wives: CC, Theatre, 7:30 
Delta Phi Alpha: CC, Gold Room, 8 p.m. 
W&M Theatre Performance: "Brigadoon," PBK, 8:15 p.m. $3 

m. 
m. 

FRIDAY, MARCH 2 
Allegheny County Public Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Green 

Room, 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
Botetourt Bibliographical Society and Physics Colloquium 

Speaker: Dr. Edward Rosen, "In Defense of Copernicus," 
William Small Lab., 4 p.m. 

W&M Christian Fellowship: CC, Sit 'N Bull Room, 6:30 p.m. 
Hillel: Temple Beth El, 7:30 p.m. 
Biology Club Folk Concert: Blow Gym, 8 p.m. 
W&M Theatre Performance: "Brigadoon," PBK, 8:15 p.m. $3 
CaMU Coffeehouse: CaMU Student Center, 526 Jamestown Road, 

9 p.m. - midnight (no admission charge) 

SATURDAY, MARCH 3 
Virginia State Merit Exam: Washington Hall, Room 200, 8 a.m. - 

12 noon 
Organ Recital: Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Circle K & WATS Film: CC, Ballroom, 1: 
Rock Concert: Wildwest Medicine Show, 
W&M Theatre Performance: "Brigadoon," 

:30 p.m. 
W&M Hall, 8 p.m. 
PBK, 8:15 p.m.  $3 

Tri-Delta Spring Pledge Dance: 

SUNDAY, MARCH 4 
CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m. - 1 a.m. 

Baha'i Association: CC, Gold Room, 3 p.m. 
W&M Christian Fellowship: CC, Theatre, 4 p.m. 
Collegium Musicum: Nejmi Succari, Violin, CC, Ballroom, 4 p.m. 
SA Film: "Planet of the Apes," W&M Hall, 7:30 p.m. 
Norfolk Symphony Orchestra: Russell Stanger conducting, PBK, 

8:30 p.m. (tickets: adults - $4; students - $2) 

MONDAY, MARCH 5 
Richmond City Public Schools Teacher Interviews:    CC, Room A, 

9 a.m.  - 4 p.m. 
Regional  High School One-Act Play Festival:    PBK, Aud. & Stage, 

8 a.m.  - 3 p.m. 
Placement Office Information Display:    CC, Lobby, 11:30 a.m.  - 

1:30 p.m. 
W&M Amateur Radio Club:    CC, Green Room, 8 p.m. 

TUESDAY, MARCH 6 
Placement Interviews: Aetna Life & Casualty [MBA, Liberal 

Arts] and Union Trust Company of Maryland [Bus. Adm., 
Econ., MBA (Management Trainee)], Second Floor, Ewell Hall 

New Kent County Public Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Green 
Room, 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. 

SA Senate: CC, Rooms A&B, 7 p.m. 
Catholic Mass: Wren Chapel, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
Pi Delta Phi Film: CC, Theatre, 8 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 7 
Placement Interviews: Connecticut Mutual Life Ins. Co: [Sales 

& Marketing positions] and Best Products [Bus. Adm., Econ., 
Ed., English', Fine Arts, Gov't., Hist., Psych., Soc, Sales 
& Marketing], Second Floor Ewell Hall; Naval Officers Career 
Information Team, Campus Center 

Assoc, of Virginia Television Representatives in Higher Educa¬ 
tion: PBK, Dodge Room, 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Tidewater Superintendents: CC, Rooms A&B, 1:30 p.m. 
Evensong Service: Bruton Parish Girls and Boys Choirs, Wren 

Chapel, 4 p.m. 
Civilisation Series Film: "The Worship of Nature," Millington 

Aud., 4 p.m. 
English Dept. Film: "The Spanish Earth," Social Sciences, 

Room 20, 7:30 p.m. 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 
For Sale 

Carpet bags - Capacines, 
several colors, stripes, $7. 
Ladies jump suits, bright colors, 
prints, cowl neck.    Size medium 
and large, $5.    Call 898-4346 
after 6 p.m. and weekends. 

Four-burner apartment-size 
electric stove.    Please call 
229-3561. 

Ben Hogan, extra-long, alum¬ 
inum shafted golf clubs.    Very 
good condition.    1,2,3,4 woods, 
2-9 irons, sand wedge, putter, 
golf bag (poor condition), and 11 
golf balls.    $100. 

Wilson, aluminum shafted golf 
clubs.    Good condition.    Great 
for a beginner.    Includes 2,3,5, 
7,9 irons, putter, 1 & 3 woods. 
$35.    Call  229-9842 after 5 p.m. 

House for sale with central 
A/C, 3 Bdrs., 2 baths, kitchen, 
dining room, living room v/ith 
fireplace, wall-to-wall carpet. 
Refrigerator and stove included. 
108 Arden Drive, Williamsburg. 
Available now.    Phone 229-0795. 

Whirlpool Supreme 80 Dish¬ 
washer.    Four cycle, including 
china/crystal.    Portable - can be 
built in.    Wood top.    Excellent 
condition.    Call  229-9854. 

Child's items:    new playschool 
easel, $14; expanding gates; 
Gerry carry-back; changing table; 
dresser; highchair.    Wicker twin 
headboard; chair; mirror back; 
old magazines; prints; throw 
rugs, 18th Century patterns, 
handwoven in Williamsburg.    Call 
229-7380, after 4 p.m. 

Wanted 
Apartment or cottage wanted: 

need 1 bedroom, kitchen and bath. 
Prefer air-conditioning. Wish to 
rent starting last week of May or 
first of June through next 
summer. Contact Cynthia Sturgis, 
Ext. 365 after 4 p.m. 

Serious music student needs 
decent piano at low cost for 
practice. Call Frank Thornton, 
229-7412 and leave message if 
I'm not there. 

Wanted: to rent or sublet 
from June 1 to September 1. A 
2-3 bedroom house or apt. in or 
near Williamsburg. Urgently 
needed - call Delight Woodhull 
at 229-3000, Ext. 353 or 
229-8498. Or write P. 0. Box 
1565, Williamsburg. 

For Rent 
June through August 1973; 

2 bedroom apartment, Conway 
Gardens; furnished.    $175 per 
month.    Scott C. Whitney, 
220-0734 or write 1002 Conway Dr. 
#104, Williamsburg, Va.    23185. 

Very near the campus: 
Feb.  23, 3-room furnished apart¬ 
ment, moderate price.    Air- 
conditioned. 

Also, Mid-March,  spacious 
UNfurnished apartment:    fire¬ 
place,  sunroom, pleasant grounds, 
garden areas. 

Married couples only.    No 
pets, no children.    Phone 
229-1929 evenings, week-ends. 
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